## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

May 13, 1966

Dear General Cantwell:

I want to thank you and all the members of the National Guard across the country for the great blood drive you are conducting.

I can think of no other effort which would as meaningfully express your support for our brave men whose struggle in Viet-Nam has such importance for all of us.

With gratitude and best wishes,

Sincerely,

Major General James F. Cantwell President National Guard Association of the United States One Massachusetts Avenue, NW. Washington, D. C.

## Gthe National DSMAN

July xx 7

## CONTENTS



The sky over Viet Nam rains "paper bullets" with increasing effect on Viet Cong and North Viet Namese soldiers. PSYOPS: A BLOODLESS WEAPON

Psychological warfare is playing an increasingly effective part, claim U. S. experts, in bringing Viet Cong and North Viet Namese soldiers into Government hands as defectors.

THE FRENCH RESERVE 10

Another in our series of articles on the Reserve Forces of other nations.

TIME OUT FOR A BIT OF WAR 22

A Guardsman visits far places on one of the "commuter runs" to Southeast Asia, that sees the Air Guard's MAC crews alternating between the humdrum of peacetime life and hearing the zing of bullets in a combat zone.

ARIZONA IN AUTUMN 26

Not "out where the West begins" but smack dab in the middle of it, will be Guardsmen and their ladies who attend the 88th General Conference of the National Guard Assn. of the U. S.

THE UNSCHEDULED ASTRONAUTS . . .

OR: HOW NOT TO WORK AMMO 28

Some life- and limb-saving tips from an old hand in the ammunition business.

GUARDSMEN BUILD ELECTRONIC TARGET 32

Official publication of the National Guard Association of the United States. Publication office: Telegraph Press Building, Harrisburg, Penna. Second class postage paid at Harrisburg, Penna. All correspondence should be addressed to 1 Massachusetts Ave. N. W., Washington, D. C. 20001. THE NATIONAL GUARDSMAN welcomes original articles bearing on National Defense, with emphasis on the Army and Air National Guard. Manuscripts must be accompanied by return postage, and no responsibility is assumed for their safe handling. Domestic subscriptions for home delivery: \$2 per year. A year's subscription is included within NGAUS members' annual dues. Subscriptions to foreign addresses, \$2.50 per year. Single copies, 25¢. Copyright, 1966, National Guard Assn. of the U. S. All rights reserved.

STAFF

EDITOR / Col. Allan G. Crist

ASSOCIATE EDITOR / Maj. Corb Sarchet

ADVERTISING & CIRCULATION / Maj. John Bibb

ART DIRECTOR / Louis James Nolan

JULY, 1966